
 

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING 
ON PROPOSED USE OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) FUNDS 

FOR MIFFLIN COUNTY AND ON BEHALF OF GRANVILLE TOWNSHIP’S FFY 2020 CDBG PROGRAM 
AND ON THE MODIFICATIONS OF THE COUNTY’S FFY 2020 CDBG PROGRAM 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Notice is hereby given that Mifflin County and its entitlement community of Granville Township will 
hold a public hearing on Monday, July 3, 2023 at 4:00 PM at the Granville Township Municipal 
Building, located at 100 Helen Street, Lewistown, PA 17044.  The meeting is accessible to individuals 
with disabilities and/or for persons with Limited English Proficiency.  If you wish to participate and 
require special accommodations, please contact the Township Manager at (717) 242-2334. 

 
The purpose of the public hearing is to obtain citizen views and comments on the County’s proposed 
use of CDBG funds in FFY 2020 CDBG funds which includes Granville Township’s allocation, to receive 
any complaints or grievances regarding the use of CDBG funds, and to discuss the modifications of the 
FFY 2020 CDBG Program. 
 
The proposed changes for the CDBG Program include the deletion the Demolition of Single Family 
Blighted Structures Project in the amount of $51,941.69.  These funds will be reallocated to the Single 
Family Owner Occupied Housing Rehabilitation Project to a new budget of $75,531.69. 
 
All previously approved FFY 2020 CDBG projects adopted by the Granville Township Supervisors by 
Resolution remain in full force and effect. 
 
The Township is responsible for replacing all low and moderate income housing units that may be 
demolished or converted in accordance with all Federal, statutes and regulations.  This modification 
will not result in displacement of any persons. 
 
The public is encouraged to attend and participate in the hearing.  Written or oral comments are 
encouraged and can be directed to Chastity Fultz, Community Development Administrator, 
cfultz@mifflinco.org, Mifflin County Planning and Development Department, 20 North Wayne Street, 
Lewistown, PA   17044.  All comments regarding this modification and the Township’s prior use of 
CDBG funds must be received by Monday, July 3, 2023 by 3:30 p.m.  Oral comments will be accepted 
at (717) 242-0887 or at the hearing.  If no comments are received, the Township Supervisors will 
consider approval of the modifications at their regular public meeting following the public hearing.  
The County Commissioners will consider approval of the modifications at their regular public meeting 
to be held July 6, 2023 at 9:00 a.m. in Meeting Room A, 20 North Wayne Street, Lewistown, PA 17044. 
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